
13 August 2019

Your Ref:

Our Ref: 440782

Legal and Democratic Services
Corporate Governance
Aberdeen City Council
Business Hub 6 L1S
Marischal College, Broad Street
Aberdeen
AB10 1AB North East Division

Queen Street
Aberdeen
AB10 1ZA

Dear Sir/Madam, 

LICENSING (SCOTLAND) ACT 2005
APPLICATION FOR THE VARIATION OF A PREMISES LICENCE
CINNAMON CLUB, 476 UNION STREET, ABERDEEN, AB10 1TS

I refer to the above application for the variation of a premises licence under terms 
of Section 29(5) of the Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005.

The variation consists of the following requests, namely:

1. To amend core ‘on sales’ hours on Sunday from 1230 -1600 and 1700 – 
0100 hours to 1100 – 0100 hours;

2. To include core ‘off sales’ hours of 1100 - 2200 hours Monday to Sunday 
inclusive;

3. To include club or other group meetings etc., within activities both within 
and outwith core hours;

4. To remove the wording at Q5, in respect of food being served between 
1600 – 1700 on Sunday afternoons;

5. Amend Q5 (f) to include the wording ‘Alcohol delivery with takeaway food 
between 1100 – 2200 hours’. 

In terms of Section 29(5) of the Act this request can be considered a variation.

In respect of points 1- 4 I have no adverse comment to make. 

In respect of point 5 and in terms of Section 22(1)(b)(ii) and (iii) of the same Act, I 
make the following representation.

The operating plan that accompanies the application shows that the applicant 
seeks to include deliveries as shown within other activities.  My understanding is 
that this may also include the sale of alcohol.  I request that should the Board be 



minded to grant this element of the variation, consideration be given to attaching a 
condition that the licence holder will ensure that adequate training, particularly in 
respect of Challenge 25, is in place for persons delivering alcohol.  Should such 
delivery be contracted to a third party, I recommend that the licence holder is 
satisfied that the contracted company has such measures in place. 

This letter is submitted for your attention in considering this application.

Yours faithfully

Campbell Thomson
Chief Superintendent

For enquiries please contact the Licensing Department 01224 306468


